Tenino Lions Club
PO Box 568
Tenino, WA 98589

We Serve

May 30, 2024

The Honorable David Watterson
City of Tenino

PO Box 4019

Tenino, WA 98589

Dear Mayor Watterson:

Attached is a letter written to former Mayor Fournier, dated March 4, 2022. The Lions
Club is still awaiting a response.

As outlined in the March 2022 letter, the Lions Club had fulfilled our original February
2017 (Resolution 2017-02, copy attached), with the exception of painting the inside of the
Quarry House, which was unnecessary due to the remodel.

In addition, the Lions Club has recently made a donation towards chair replacement in
the Quarry House, is sponsoring the Family Fun Day, and will be making a donation towards
the shelters to be erected in the Quarry Pool area.

Based on the number of years we were unable to access the Quarry House and the
additional monies donated to various city purchases/projects, we are requesting that our

original agreement be extended through the end of December 2026.

The Lions Club appreciates your consideration to our request and we look forward to
continuing our partnership with the City of Tenino.

Sincerely,

A
%&% Clud b prone
udy Cryderman, Secretary



March 4, 2022

The Honorable Wayne Fournier
City of Tenino

PO Box 4019

Tenino, WA 98589

Dear Mayor Fournier:

in February of 2017, the Tenino Lions Club (Lions) and the City of Tenino (City)
entered into an agreement (Resolution 2017-02) in which the Lions agreed to
perform certain maintenance duties or improvements in exchange for waiving the
rent for five (5) years.

The Lions have performed all of the agreed upon maintenance and improvements
with the exception of the painting of the inside of the Quarry House, which, we
believe is probably included in the remodeling contract.

Due to the onset of Covid in 2020 and the closure of the Quarry House for the
past two years, the Lions Club is requesting that the City extend our agreement to
end two years following the reopening of the Quarry House later this Spring.

We appreciate that the City recognizes the contributions the Tenino Lions Club
makes to our community. It is our hope that the City will be willing to agree to
our request.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Tyler Whitworth



RESOLUTION 2017-02

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF TENINO, WASHINGTON
RECOGNIZING THE TENINO LIONS CLUB AND AUTHORIZING THE
CONTINUED USE OF THE QUARRY HOUSE BY THE LIONS CLUB
AND WAIVING THE FEES AND DEPOSITS THEREFORE

WHEREAS, the Tenino Lions Club has consistently shown their dedication to the
continued improvement of the community; and

WHEREAS, the Tenino Lions Club has continuously provided maintenance and major
improvement to the Tenino Quarry House; and

WHEREAS, the Tenino Lions Club has never requested reimbursement for the
maintenance or improvements provided to the Tenino Quarry House; and

WHEREAS, the most recent improvements include the building of two large picnic
shelters; and

WHEREAS, during the next five-year term, the Tenino Lions Club has agreed to re-deck
the Quarry House stage, pressure-wash and stain the picnic shelters, clean and paint
the inside of the Quarry House, and rebuild the picnic structure within the War Memorial
Swimming Pool enclosure; and

WHEREAS, the fees for use of the Quarry House for five years would be approximately
$4300 at the current fee schedule,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
TENINO, WASHINGTON, as follows:

Section 1. The Tenino Lions Club shall pay no fee or rent for five (5) years for regular
club meetings at the Tenino Quarry House beginning January 1, 2017 through
December 31, 2021, provided, however, that the facility shall be cleaned after every
use.

Section 2. The Director of Public Works shall be the coordinating authority for the
Lions Club on behalf of the City. The Clerk/Treasurer shall be the alternate coordinating
authority on behalf of the City.

PASSED at a regular meeting of the Tenino City Council this 28" day of February,
2017.

Wayne Fournier, Mayor
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ATTEST:

John C. Millard, City Clerk-Treasurer

Approved as to form:

Erin Hillier, City Attorney
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